SERVICE AWARD Issue 5, Nov. 1985 Newsletter

The special award for service to the Everett Mountaineers was presented to Mrs. Dorothy Phillip for her 25 years of both leadership and behind-the-scenes work. For all those years there's been hardly one big event of the Everett Mountaineers that hasn't had Dorothy's competent administration.

Speaking of Dorothy always reminds one of Steve, the other half of the team, and right now Steve is recovering from surgery. Dorothy has been staying close to him to help, and we have missed them both from our regular meetings.